
IEEE  TRANSACTIONS  ON  POWER  ELECTRONICS

The IEEE Power Electronics Society (PELS) is seeking new 

Co-Editor in Chiefs (Co-EiCs)  

for IEEE Transaction on Power Electronics (TPEL) 

and IEEE Power Electronics Letters

IEEE Transaction on Power Electronics (TPEL) is accepting applications and nominations for the 
opening of: 

• Co-Editor in Chiefs (Co-EiCs for regular papers)
• Co-Editor in Chiefs (Co-EiCs for Letters)

The term will be from 2.5 years from June 1, 2025 to December 31, 2027, with the possibility 
of renewal for another 3 years starting from January 1, 2028.   

The deadline for receipt of all materials is May 1, 2025. 

A. Please include the following information in a cover letter (within 3 pages) containing:
1) Motivation/Vision and statement:

TPEL Co-Editor in Chief (6-8hrs average weekly workload)
2) Prior services on Editorial Boards in IEEE
3) Technical Committee activities
4) Possibility for host institution/company support for the candidate for the Co-EiC position

(e.g. release time, financial resources, etc.)
5) For Co-EiC applicants, brief statement of research areas and types of papers comfortable

to handle.
6) Names and contact information of three references.

B. Include also a brief 2-page resume/CV.

Interviews may be held with short listed candidates. 

Questions regarding TPEL Co-EiCs can also be sent to: 
Professor Xiongfei Wang, TPEL Editor in Chief, xiongfei@kth.se 
Professor Ryan Li, PELS Vice President for Products, yunwei.li@ualberta.ca 

All application materials should be sent by email to: Mary Beth Schwartz,  IEEE PELS 
Publications Administrator,  marybeth.schwartz@ieee.org, by May 1, 2025. 

(This is an open call to all qualified IEEE PELS members. Feel free to contact and encourage colleagues to 
apply for the position.) 
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